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Angelus Letter

5 June 2020

Friday of the Ninth Week in Ordinary Time

St. Boniface

Dear Parish Family,

Here is what you need to know about this weekend:

There will be regularly scheduled confessions today (Friday) from 4 to 5PM and Saturday from 9:30 to 10AM.  They will be “renovation style” outside the confessional.

This weekend is Trinity Sunday.  Here is the Mass schedule:




4:30
Vigil


Fr. Simone




9:00



Fr. Valencheck




11:00
COURTYARD*
Fr. Simone




1:00
Extraordinary Form
Fr. Justin OSB

· The 11:00 Mass will be held in the school courtyard.  Please park in the brick parking lot.  Bring a lawn chair or blanket.  This is a temporary situation that allows the church to be adequately cleaned between Masses.  So far sunny skies are predicted . . . 

DEACON TERRY

It has been a while since we have seen Deacon Terry in our sanctuary and I so miss his voice.  Because of COVID and the fact that we as priests, with whom he would minister closely, were probably not as protected from the virus as was advised since our vocation still took us into contact with many people, he wisely took the time to look after his health.

More recently, he discovered that he will need a surgery so please keep him in your prayers for speedy recovery and that he is able to return to his chair in our sanctuary soon!  God bless you Deacon Terry!

GRADUATION

Last evening was St. Sebastian Parish School’s graduation.  Interestingly, we could have Mass any way we pleased, but the graduation portion of the evening had to be worked out with the Summit County Health Department.  As was mentioned in the homily, these young ladies and gentlemen had to mature a little more quickly than their predecessors, taking on more personal responsibility than most in their grade have had to.  
When I was interviewing our teachers at the end of the year, I asked them if they had adequate cooperation from parents and students with distance learning.  The teachers in the lower grades raved about our students and families.  The eighth grade teachers had a different story to tell.  As students in the lower grades may have needed to have their parents prompt them from time to time to finish their homework and turn it in, our eighth graders, by and large, were self-motivated, conscientious, and timely.  It is with considerable pride that we send this class off to tackle the rigors of high school!  God bless you!  Do well.  Stay close to Christ.
BEWARE OF PRIESTS ASKING FOR MONEY VIA EMAIL
There is a scam continually running through the diocese.  My computer was not hacked.  Some nefarious person(s) collect emails (many of which are not even on my computer) and attempt to impersonate priests to scam money off of people.  One person in our parish responded and was told that I was in an emergency meeting (apparently for hours on end) and that I needed 10 eBay cards at $100 apiece for 10 of our indigent women who were in the hospital.  Things really fell apart when she offered to just bring cash to the rectory.  Another person emailed the parish offices threatening to turn me in to the diocese because I repeatedly asked them for gift cards!
Please note this well:
· If I need a favor, I will not ask you to return an Email to me first.

· I will never ask you for gift cards and especially not in a digital format.

· I am never in an emergency situation in which I would need you to get me gift cards quickly.  We have both St. Vincent de Paul and staff to handle such things.

· If I were in such a pinch that required a timely response, I would call, not Email.

· I recommend never responding to such questionable emails.

· If there is any question in your mind about an email you receive from me, please call the office to confirm that it is legitimate.  


One time, about 10 years ago, I almost fell for one of these scams.  There was an email that appeared to be from a friend stranded in another country.  It was really quite clever and convincing but something just seemed slightly off.  I was standing at the Western Union counter and decided to ask one last question, “Tell me where we first met.”  Three desperate sounding emails later that pleaded with me to send the money as quickly as possible. I sent, “In the time it took you to send those three emails, you could have sent three words that would have told me you were legitimate,” and I cut off communication.  Well, maybe I didn’t word it quite like that, but you get the idea.  
MESSAGE FROM THE LEGION OF MARY
The Blessed Virgin Mary's birthday is celebrated on September 8th each year, 9 months after the Immaculate Conception which is observed on December 8th.  This year, our Legion of Mary group is planning a birthday party for Our Mother, to be held on Sunday, Sept. 6th at Noon.  In preparation for that celebration, we are asking everyone to pray a daily rosary continuing through Her birthday.  
Highlights:
· The Legion has set a goal of 10,000 rosaries to be offered as a gift to our Blessed Mother Mary at the celebration. 

·  We have set up a website to keep a running tally at www.legionofmaryatstsebastian.com
·  OR you can go to the parish website, www.stsebastian.org,  

·  Navigate to "Church" 

· Scroll down to "Quick Links."
· Then click on the blue button "Daily Rosary" to be brought to the Legion's site.

·  Click on the blue button "I PRAYED THE ROSARY"

·            Click "Yes" on the survey 

·            Click ”Submit."  

·             If you are entering multiple rosaries you will then click "submit another response." 
·             If you click on "see previous responses" you can view the running total.   Don't forget to click for each of your family members, too!  
Remember, we started counting on Sunday so you can click once for each rosary since then. We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the Celebration of Our Blessed Mother on Sunday, September 6th at Noon in Zwisler Hall!
 
RETURN OF PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Cathy Sivec asked me to include this in today’s letter: “Please remind people in your letter that the parish office opens again this weekend. Saturdays 8:30AM-4:30PM and Sundays 8:30AM-1:00PM.”

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Boniface, pray for us.

